
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
 

 

   

 
   
 

 

  

Tauri Morgan RIP 
The college was greatly saddened recently to hear of the passing of Tauri Morgan on 15 July 2016.  
 
Tauri was the Acting Principal of the college throughout 2003. He was an esteemed kaumatua of Te Arawa, 
an outstanding educationalist and a man of great empathy and good humour.  
 
The college was represented at his recent tangi at Tarimano Marae, Awahou by representatives of the Board 
of Trustees, staff and prefects. Tauri was buried at the Puhiruaurupa at Awahou. 

Lyall Thurston QSO JP Chairman Board of Trustees 

John Paul College, Rotorua 
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.school.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 
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Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2016 School Theme :  Success is not final, Failure is not fatal.  

It is the courage to continue that counts  ~ Winston Churchill 

 

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
Welcome back to Term 3. I trust you had an enjoyable break with your children, including quality time as a family. 
 

TERM III: GETTING DOWN TO BUSINESS; CRITICAL FOR ACADEMIC SUCCESS (Years 10-13) 
This term is of critical importance to the academic success of your child. They should be focussed on:  

a. Completing the syllabus 
b. Completing all internal assessments  
c. Preparing for external NCEA exams early in Term 4 
d. Attending additional tutorials and Homework Centre if they need more support. 

Deans and the Academic Counsellor will be contacting you if they have any concerns. Please give them your 
full cooperation and take an active interest in your child’s academic progress this term. 
 
SCHOOL FEES 
Thank you to all parents who continue to pay school fees. They are essential for providing your children with 
the high quality education you have come to expect at John Paul College. 
 
ENROLMENTS FOR 2017 HAVE NOW CLOSED 
Enrolment interviews are now underway. Regrettably we have far more applications than available spaces and all 
applications from this time will be placed on our waiting list. If you have a child intending to leave this year, please 
advise us as soon as possible, as understandably we will have some anxious parents and students on our waiting list. 

 
God Bless 

Patrick Walsh - Principal 

 

The Accounts office will be closed from 12pm on Wednesday 3rd August and 
all day Thursday 4th August.  It will be open again from 8am Friday 5th August. 

 

WHANAU SUPPORT GROUP HUI 
Tena koutou our next whanau support group hui is Monday 1 August 5.30pm to 
7pm in the whare, shared kai from 7pm.  
We will be reviewing actions from the last hui and our plans for the Manu 
korero trip in September including fundraising.  
Hope to see you there na Eugene. 

 

http://www.jpc.co.nz/


 
UNIFORM SHOP 

OPEN MONDAYS/WEDNESDAYS/FRIDAYS 
8a.m to 4.p.m 

CLOSED 11.30a.m-12.30p.m 
Mrs C Constable - Uniform Shop Manager 

E: Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 
 

The Homework Centre is open to all 

students on Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 3.30-5.00pm 

Following (provided) afternoon tea 

Mrs M Stokes – Teacher in Charge 

E: Margaret.stokes @jpc.school.nz   

URGENT: RETURN  
 TROPHIES NOW 

Thank you to those who have  
returned their 2015 trophies/ 
shields. There are still many  
outstanding. Please be considerate of this 
year’s recipients and return asap 

Please bring to the public reception 

 

 

DRY BOXWOOD FOR SALE 
$250 /load – 9 m3 truck load 

To be paid for on delivery 
Free delivery within Rotorua limits 

($100 for each load donated to JPC 1st XI 
Hockey Girls) 

Phone: Ricky on 0272 728 499 
Please phone Ricky for transport quote if outside 

city limits 
 

Limited to first 10 loads 

TERM 3 EVENTS 
JULY 
26th Vision Testing 
28th  Australian Maths Comp (CL) 
 Yr 13 Finance Talk – Westpac (HS) 
 Yr 8 Parish Mass – St Michaels Church 
29th Badminton Yrs 7/8 (CT) 
30th NZSS Gymsports 
 Senior Ball 
AUGUST 
1-3rd Year 13 ABL Camp (CP) 
1st  Whanau Support Hui (PK) 5.30-7.30pm 
2nd Badminton Yrs 9  /  10 (CT) 
 ICAS English (BD) 
4-6th  Senior Drama Play (TG) @ Casa Blanca 
4th Auckland Uni Course Planning (HS) 
9th BOP Badminton Seniors (CT) 
9-11th JPC Science Fair (BP) 
11th Snr Drama Trip – Auckland 
16th ICAS Mathematics (CL) 
17th Mathsmind (CL) – 5.00-8.00pm 
18-26th Preliminary Exams 
19-20th Chanel Shield 
25-26th BOP Science Fair (BP) 
26th Daffodil Day (JP) 
 Year 7 Parish Mass (FB) St Mary’s Church 
28-2/9 NZSS Hockey – Mt Maunganui 
29-31st Yr 13 ABL Camp (CP) 
SEPTEMBER 
7th Senior Option Evening (SP) 5.30-6.30pm 
12th Whanau Support Hui 
14-16th Year 7 Retreat (FB) St Mary’s Parish Hall 
16th Year 9 Parish Mass (FB) St Mary’s Church 
23rd Senior Reports Issued 
 

Updates will be highlighted 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2016 ROTORUA SPEECH COMPETITIONS 
Congratulations to all of the competitors in the 70th 
Anniversary Rotorua Competitions held during the 
holidays.  
Over all John Paul College was very successful with 
many students receiving cups and trophies. Special 
mention must go to Priya Patel Year 13 who was 
Runner Up in Rotorua Performer of the Year.  
This is the ultimate event of the weekend and the one 
all our senior competitors look forward to as the 
highlight of their many years of competing in Speech 
and Drama.  
The Rotorua Performer of the Year is a demanding 
event that involves a 15 Minute thematic programme 
of prose, poetry and character linked together with 
suitable commentary and a challenging 2 Minute 
improvisation. Well done JPC and especially Priya 
Patel.  

Gabrielle Thurston HoD Drama 

mailto:Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz
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YEAR 8 CAMP – NOVEMBER 21st – 23rd  
We are pleased to announce that we have a new format for the 2016 Year 8 camp. The camp will be 

held at Tui Ridge Park, situated at Hamurana and will run from Monday 21 November to Wednesday 23 
November 2016. 
 We are very excited about this new venue as it offers a wide range of activities for all skill levels; such 
as both indoor and outdoor rock climbing, abseiling, water slide, high ropes course, a giant swing, archery, 
flying fox, mountain biking, orienteering and Burma trail to name a few. 
 The all-inclusive cost for camp this year is $205.00 per student. This includes transport, 
accommodation, food and activities. Payments will need to be made by Friday 11th November directly to the 
school accounts department. Please note that when making payment of camp fees, it is important that 
you use “Yr 8 Camp” and “Insert Your Child's Name" in the reference fields so we can find your payment in 
the system. 
 You will receive further information from your child, along with some documentation for you to 
complete, in the near future. 
 
Thank you for your support of, what will no doubt be a memorable camp experience for your child. 
Kind regards, 
Paul Johnson 
Year 8 Dean  E: paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  
 

mailto:paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz


  

    

  

  

JPC 1ST XI FOOTBALL – NATIONAL CHAMPS QUALIFICATION UPDATE 
JPC  3  vs St Pauls Collegiate 0   
In a must win game the 1st XI played a rare lunch time game at school and thrived on the support of the large 
home crowd. With Jacob Kitson and Caleb Marriner marshalling a very strong defence JPC withstood the 
early pressure from St Paul’s and then looked to dominant the game with hard work up front from Ryan Heath 
leading to Nathan Monne scoring from a free kick to make the score 1-0 at half time. A dominant second half 
team performance was capped with two fine goals from the team’s outstanding mid fielder Steffano Riley. This 
was a significant win over one of Waikato/Bay of Plenty’s traditional top four footballing schools.   
JPC  1  vs St John’s College  2 
The final game of the qualification series was against St John’s and a draw would have been enough to see 
JPC through to Premiers. Despite a Nathan Monne goal giving JPC the perfect start it was not to be their day 
with St John’s scoring the vital equaliser seconds before half time. In a second half that could have gone 
either way St John’s made the most of their opportunities to snatch a goal for a well-deserved 1-2 win. 
The loss left JPC one single point outside of the top four and meant they will be not be going to Premier 
Nationals in 2016. They have instead qualified for Division 2 Nationals Champs. 
  
The team will now regroup and  plan for the NZ Secondary Schools Division 2 National Tournament to be held 
in Taupo during winter tournament week. Team Management would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr 
Bloomfield and the school for supporting the 1st XI in this campaign and also the support of the team sponsors 
Rotorua MacDonald’s. Thanks also to the parents and families for their support, transport and time.   

 

NZQA & SCHOLARSHIP FEES 
The table below outlines candidate fees for NZQA and Scholarship qualifications. 
Fees for domestic (non-international) students:  

NCEA entry $76.70 per candidate 

Each NZ Scholarship subject $30.00 per subject 

 
Fees for International Fee Paying Students: 

NCEA entry $383.30 per 
candidate 

Each NZ Scholarship subject $102.20 per 
subject 

  
Financial Assistance (domestic students only) can be provided if one of the following conditions is met: 

 be receiving a Work and Income or StudyLink benefit or have a Community Services card 

 have joint family income that qualifies for Community Services card 

 have two or more children entered as candidates with fees more than $200. 

Financial application forms and information regarding financial assistance are available from school 
(deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz) or on the NZQA website www.nzqa.govt.nz/financialassistance 

Financial Assistance forms need to be completed by Friday 19
th

 August . 
 
Invoices have be sent out by the school and all fees need to be paid to the school no later than: Friday 26

th
 August. 

Peter Sinclair 
DP Curriculum 
 
 

FROM THE MATHEMATICS DEPARTMENT 
Australian Mathematics Competition 
The Australian Mathematics Competition will be held on Thursday the 28th of July. All students who entered 
the competition have been issued with a booklet containing past practice questions and answers. Please 
encourage your child to go through the booklet and do the practice questions. 
 
ICAS 
The ICAS Mathematics competition will be held on Tuesday the 16th of August. All students who have 
entered the competition have been issued with a booklet with past practice questions and answers. In the past 
students who have taken the time to go through the practice questions have generally done better in the 
actual competition. 

Lara Cordonni – Mathematics Department 

mailto:deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz
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AIMS GAME UPDATE. 
AIMS GAME – Sunday 4th to Friday 9th September 2016. 
This is a very challenging and competitive competition for Year 
7 & 8 students. 
There are 20 different sports on offer, with BMX and Canoe 
Slalom being added this year.  
This year 266 schools have entered, comprising of 9,300 
competitors and 1,500 plus officials. Teams from Cook Islands 
and Tonga are also competing at this event. 

Without the help of JPC parents/caregivers, our various team or individuals would not be unable to compete 
at the AIMS GAMES 2016. 
 

  
Visit this site for more information http://www.nzaimsgames.co.nz/ prior to  
AIMS GAMES is the NZSSSC Secondary Schools Winter Games, Saturday 27th  
August to 4th September 2016.  
JPC will have teams from Basketball, Football, Hockey and Netball, travelling  
away to compete at various venues around the North Island. 
 

 
 

 
Can students who have an athletic top (Pictured) please return urgently to 
Mr Faulkner. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.nzaimsgames.co.nz/
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ST

 XV 
           SUCCESS ON 
THE  

GOLD COAST 

    
  
A development team of 30 players, 
8 officials and lots of supporting 
parents from John Paul College 
travelled to the Gold Coast on the 
9th of July following many months 
of cutting fire wood, cooking 
sausages, selling raffle tickets and 
training hard rain or shine. 

 
They were there to play rugby and although our team age ranged from 14 to 18 years old we were in the 
Open under 18 division. 
 
Day one saw us up against some big boys, with the first game against Stratford ( from the Naki ) we lost 
narrowly 8-5 with the boys learning the Carnival way of only 20 minute games, next up we played Sydney 
Boys High School winning 26-5 quickly followed by another game of the day was against BIMA who were 
short of players so with players shared we went on to play our last game of the day with another win 15-0 
after a long day we had one team left to meet, the big boys from Otorohonga in the Waikato, with a very 
tense penalty in the  last minute we won 8-5. 
 
Day 2 of Rugby saw us in Open Division B and more big games to come, first up we played a 
massive English Team from Crosbie, despite their size we won 14-5 and onto the next game against our local 
players from Aquinas - Tauranga, with no love lost there we played hard and came away winning 14-11, this 
was a highlight of the trip for many of our boys! 
 
Finals day came and first up in the Semi Final we met with Sydney Boys High again with a strong first half we 
went on to win 26-12, this saw us met with the big boys from Otorohonga again in our final. Neither team 
went into this confidently and when the final whistle went the score went to Otorohonga this time with a win to 
them of 17-0 
 
8 games played 6 wins and 2 losses. We were Runner up In the Open under 18 Division!! 
 
In between Rugby the boys saw lots of the Gold Coast, visited theme parks, dinner in their Onsies and 
chatting up the meter maids! We all and attended Beach games Day and The Sportsmanship Dinner which 
gave an opportunity to mingle with the other teams and the girls from the Netball tournament. 
 
The boys have done themselves and the school proud.  
 
Player of the Tournament was our valued and respected Captain Keegan Pepper earning the Barbarian 
Tournament Jersey for 2016. 
 

 

HOCKEY 
Welcome back to Term 3. Thank you to caregivers/parents who have been paying the JPC hockey fees. At 
secondary level there are still pools games before the playoffs. At intermediate level we are  
into the championship competition rounds. 
 
The 1 st X1 girls’ will travel to Tauranga for the Chica Gilmer tournament during the NZSSSA week in  
Tauranga. This is Week 6. 
Ms B Northey 
Teacher in Charge: Hockey  E: barb.northey@jpc.school.nz  
 

HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION: DRESS CODE – YEARS 11/12 GIRLS 
Yr 11 and Yr 12 female students a reminder that stockings/tights are not part of the PE uniform at John Paul 
College. Black track pants are permitted during winter. Students will require sports socks to wear with their 
footwear if scheduled outside or in the Fitness Centre. 
 

mailto:barb.northey@jpc.school.nz


  

Build a great family team. Join a Toolbox parenting  
group in your region and discover new ideas and  
strategies to add to your parenting kete. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
$75 per person, $110 per couple for each six week course.    Subsidies available. 
Free to foster carers, whānau caregivers, adopters, Grandparents Raising Grandchildren, and Home for 
Life Parents thanks to government funding.  
 
 
 

Do you know a girl who would like to have fun and learn new skills as part of an up to 
date organisation in your local area? 

If so, Girl Guiding NZ is here: 
Pippins:  5 & 6 year olds 

Brownies:  7 – 9 ½  years old 
Guides:  9 – 12 ½  years old 
Rangers: 12 – 17  years old  

 
For further information please contact: Girl Guiding New Zealand 
                                                                       www.girlguidingnz.org.nz 
                                                                       0800 22 22 92  
                                                                       info@girlguidingnz.org.nz 
 

Early Years (0 to 6) 
St Johns Church  Thursday 11 August  12.30 pm 

Middle Years (6 to 12) 
St John’s Church  Tuesday 2 August    11.30 am 
Stand for Children  Tuesday 9 August  7.30 pm 

Tweens and Teens (12 to 18) 
St John’s Church  Thursday 11 August  9.30 am 
 

Building Awesome Whānau (0-12) 
Harvest Centre  Wednesday 10 August   9.30 am 
Harvest Centre  Wednesday 10 August 7.00 pm 
 
St John’s Church  Thursday 4 August  9.30 am 
(for Grandparents Raising Grandchildren) 
    

 

 

http://www.girlguidingnz.org.nz/
mailto:info@girlguidingnz.org.nz


FROM THE CAREERS DEPARTMENT 
Welcome back to Term Three. This is a very busy term in the Careers Department to keep informed about 
scholarships, applications and employment opportunities. Read the News Letter weekly.  
 
Westpac Bank Finance Seminar for year 13 students.  
This will be held on Thursday the 28th July at 12.20pm in C16. Topics covered will include credit cards, credit 
rating/ setting up for the future e.g Mortgages.  If you wish to attend please register at the Careers Office.  
 
Victoria University of Wellington 
Victoria University will be holding its Open day on Friday 26th August 2016. Students will need to make their 
own arrangements to attend this day. 
 
University of Canterbury 
The University of Canterbury will be holding its Open Evening for all interested in Primary Teaching on 
Tuesday 9th August 2016 at Waiariki Institute of Technology, Mokoia Drive, Rotorua. This will be held in F28, 
F Block 5pm-6.30pm. 
 
Southern Institute of Technology 
Southern Institute of Technology is holding its Open Day on Friday 23rd September from 10am-2pm at their 
Main Campus, 133 Tay Street, Invercargill. 
To Register email morgann.price@sit.ac.nz 
 
Verification of Documents 
Senior students requiring documents verified can bring them into the Careers Department with the Originals. 
Please do this early. 
 
Tourism Scholarships – entries open 
Entries are now open for the 2016 Tourism Industry NZ Trust Academic Tourism Scholarships. 
TINZT awards up to three $2500 scholarships each year to pay tuition costs for the first year of study. The 
scholarships are open to students who have successfully completed NCEA Level 2 and are planning to start 
tourism related tertiary study in 2017. 
This is a great opportunity for students to get their tourism career off to a positive start. Visit the TINZT 
website for more information and to download the application form. 
Apprentice Joiner Positions Available 

 

Apprentice Joiner positions available at Vekart. Please see attached our advert for this position. Could you 
please pass this on to students that you believe might be interested in learning this trade. 
  
Students will need to email or post the following: 
Cover letter and CV to kim@vekart.co.nz or PO Box 1832 Rotorua, 3040 
Applications Close 1st August 2016. 
                                                                             
Mrs Sheryl Hewitson   Mrs Jan Thompson 
Careers Advisor    Careers Assistant 
E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  E: jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz  
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How to avoid your Teen heading down the 

Career Black Hole 

FREE SEMINAR FOR PARENTS AND CAREGIVERS  

 

Are you struggling to see the future path for your teenager beyond school, or are they 

planning on heading off to study and you have no idea what to expect when they go, or what 

they need to be ready?  This seminar is for you. 

  

We're holding the annual seminar for parents and caregivers of secondary school students.  

If you want to know about: 

 Recognising the signs that your son or daughter is heading off track in regards to preparing for their 

future 

 Understanding your teenager and what occupations would suit them 

 How to help your teenager get a future plan when they haven’t got one 

 Going off to study?  What you need to know to be prepared as a parent and University jargon 

explained. 

Registration is quick and easy, click the button below. 

*If you have trouble registering online, please respond to this email  

Register 
Here!  

 

  

 

GOAL DIGGER CAREER SOLUTIONS 
Our mailing address is: 

Goal Digger Career Solutions Limited 

PO Box 1493 

Rotorua, Bay of Plenty 3040 

New Zealand 

 
  

 

http://goaldigger.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8cc06f46a3c09ec0b4bc5a0e3&id=d7a6cc1538&e=75446b99fd
http://goaldigger.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8cc06f46a3c09ec0b4bc5a0e3&id=d7a6cc1538&e=75446b99fd


 

 
 

2016 Sports Calendar  
  Term 3 

   

Date/s Event Location 
BOP / 

National 

Fri 29th July BOP Badminton (Yr 7 & 8) Tauranga BOP 

Tue 2nd August BOP Inter School Squash Tournament (Yr 7 & 8) Rotorua BOP 

Tue 2ndAugust Get 2 Go Challenge (Yr 9 & 10) Rotorua BOP 

Tue 2nd August Babminton Finals (Juniors) Tauranga BOP 

Fri 5th August BOP Junior Basketball Championships  Tauranga BOP 

Sun 7th August Zone Secondary Schools Netball Tournament Rotorua WAIBOP 

Tue 9th August BOP Badminton Finals (Seniors) Tauranga BOP 

Thu 11th August BOP Table Tennis (Yr 7 & 8) Tauranga BOP 

Fri 12th August BOP Senior Basketball Championships Tauranga BOP 

Tue 16th August BOP Rugby Sevens Invitational (Yr 7 & 8) Rotorua BOP 

Tue 16th August BOP Table Tennis Juniors and Seniors Tauranga BOP 

Fri 2nd September MIGS Gymsport and Trampoline (Yr 7 & 8) Rotorua BOP 

Sat 27th August -  NZSSSC Winter Games for Secondary Schools. Various National 

Sun 4th September Basketball / Football / Hockey / Netball Locations   

Sun 4th - Fri 9th Sept AIMS GAMES (Year 7 & 8 National Competition) Tauranga National 

  Water Polo / Netball / Football / BMX / Golf / Swimming /Cross Country     

Sat 24th - Mon 26th Sept NZ Clay Target Championships Christchurch National 

        

Term 4       

Date/s Event Location 
BOP / 

National 

Fri 28th October CBOP Tennis Champs (Year 7 & 8) Rotorua CBOP 

Wed 23rd November BOP Zone Athletics  (Year 7 & 8) Tauranga BOP 

Thu 24th -27th November NISS Water Polo Juniors Auckland NI 

Sat 2nd - 4th December NZSS Athletic Championships Auckland NZ 
 

 



 

 Qualified arborist  
available for tree work 

 
   Total removal, pruning, 

trimming,  
 shaping, crown lifting. 

       Call Dennis today  
for a free quote. 

PH 0297707359 or email dennis@treefix.co.nz 
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 ROTORUA MEDICAL GROUP - NEW PATIENTS WELCOME    
              Central Health 1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua (next door to Central Pharmacy) 
                         Fairy Springs Medical Centre 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 
We are dedicated to providing affordable, quality healthcare for you and your family.   
Our team of doctors, nurses and support staff partner with you to manage your health and  
wellbeing. 
We have two modern, convenient sites providing you with the flexibility of location and continuity of care. 
For added convenience we run a daily Drop in Clinic from Central Health:  

Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am and in the afternoon 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
Fairy Spring Medical Centre also has a Drop in Clinic: Monday to Friday 9.00am to 11.00am 

For friendly, professional and low cost healthcare services, contact us today 
Tel:  07 3470000     admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz   |   www.rotoruamedical.co.nz 

 

 

 
“Achieving successful safety solutions” 

1181 Amohia Street, Rotorua   
(next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Contact Sheryl DDI 07 3431952 or 07 3470000 
 

Health and Safety at Work 
If you are an employer you will know that the Health and Safety at work (General Risk and Workplace 

Management) regulations come into force April 2016 
 

What does this mean for you? 
 Pre-employment 

o Inform workers of exposures expected 
o Inform workers of possible health effects 
o Inform workers of health monitoring required 

 Health Monitoring 
o Frequency 
o Reporting 
o Record Keeping 

 
Our nursing team members are experienced in working successfully with businesses both locally and nationally.  
We are able to help your organisation or business with workplace practices, improved employee health, reduced 
absenteeism, reduced injury rates and rapid return to work for employees. 
 
We listen to your needs and tailor our services to be relevant and cost effective to you. 
 
We offer a full range of Occupational Health Services including (but not limited to): 

 Breath Alcohol Testing 

 Instant Drug Testing to AS/NZ 4308:2008 Standard of Compliance 

 Laboratory Drug Testing to AS/NZ4308:2008 Standard of compliance 

 Testing to Synthetic THC 
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NAME Code Extn Email 

AISLABIE Veronica AV 8140 Veronica.aislabie@jpc.school.nz 

ARNOTT Beryl–Student Count  / Absentees 8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz 

BAKER Simon BS 8812 Simon.baker@jpc.school.nz 

BELL Tim BT 8820 Tim.bell@jpc.school.nz  

BILLING Paul BP 8101 Paul.billing@jpc.school.nz 

BIRD Sandy - Accounts 8829 sandy.bird@jpc.school.nz  

BITE Marisol MB 8121 Marisol.bite@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Karen BF 8844 Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BLOOMFIELD Stephen BD 8805 Stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Carien BC 8116 Carien.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOTHA Martin BM 8177 Martin.botha@jpc.school.nz 

BOYCE Julie - Fees 8859 schoolfees@jpc.school.nz  

BREWER Sherry BE 8852 Sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz 

CARTER Neil - Counsellor 8808 Neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  

CASEY Pat - Gateway 8815 Pat.casey@jpc.school.nz 

CHAPMAN Mark CP  8858 Mark.chapman@jpc.school.nz 

CLAPPERTON Talita CT 8117 Talita.clapperton@jpc.school.nz 

CLARK Hilary CH 8173 hilary.clark@jpc.school.nz  

CONSTABLE Carolyn - Uniform Shop Manager 8856 Carolyn.constable@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Alastair CA 8109 Alastair.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COOK Gillian CG 8104 Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz 

COONEY Val CV 8172 Val.cooney@jpc.school.nz 

CORDONNI Lara CL 8814 Lara.cordonni@jpc.school.nz 

CZYREK Matt CM 8824 Matt.czyrek@jpc.school.nz 

DAVIS Brendan DB 8171 Brendon.davis@jpc.school.nz  

DOBSON Lorraine DL 8106 Lorraine.dobson@jpc.school.nz 

DOUGLAS Kelly DK  8123 Kelly.douglas@jpc.school.nz 

DWIGHT Mike – International Director 8855 johnpaulcollege.international@gmail.com  

EDWARDS-TRASK Jane EJ 8139 jane.edwards-trask@jpc.school.nz  

ERASMUS Natalie-Successmaker 8862 Natalie.erasmus@jpc.school.nz 

EWEN Andrea EA 8114 Andrea.ewen@jpc.school.nz 

FAULKNER Arthur – Sports Coordinator 8801 Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz 

FLAVELL Cathy – Nurse 8806 nurse@jpc.school.nz  

FREDRICKSEN Bernadette FB 8867 Bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz 

GRAHAM Colleen GC 8131 Colleen.graham@jpc.school.nz 

HARTMAN Jenny JH 8133 jenny.hartman@jpc.school.nz  

HEPI John  8850 john.hepi@jpc.school.nz  

HEPI Marie HM 8849 Marie.hepi@jpc.school.nz  

HESKETH Jacqui Homestay Coordinator 8863 Jacqui.hesketh@jpc.school.nz  

HEWITSON Sheryl HS 8823 Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz 

HICKSON Jodie – Executive Officer 8802 Jodie.hickson@jpc.school.nz  

HILL Rod HR 8135 Rod.hill@jpc.school.nz  

HOUNSELL Tim TH 8143 Tim.hounsell@jpc.school.nz  

HUGHES Terry HT 8861 Terry.hughes@jpc.school.nz  

JACK Rebecca JR 8136 Rebecca.jack@jpc.school.nz  

JAMES Simon JA 8146 simon.james@jpc.school.nz  

JOHNSON Paul PJ 8168 Paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  

KEANEY Phil Library 8837 phil.keaney@jpc.school.nz  

KOWALEWSKI Owen KO 8847 Owen.kowalewski@jpc.school.nz 

LEPPER Deb - NCEA & DPs P.A 8845 Deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz 

LIDDALL Jason LJ 8119 Jason.liddall@jpc.school.nz  

LOCK Liz  - Principal’s P.A 8839 Liz.lock@jpc.school.nz  

LOWE Monique – Science Tech 8813 Monique.lowe@jpc.school.nz  

LUDASCHER Conny LC 8105 Conny.ludascher@jpc.school.nz 

MACANN Rob MR 8142 Rob.macann@jpc.school.nz  

MACMILLAN Nancy - Counsellor 8854 Nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  

McHUGH Ali MA 8841 Ali.mchugh@jpc.school.nz 

McLAY Mary MM 8126 Mary.mclay@jpc.school.nz  

MORRIS Charlotte MO 8141 Charlotte.morris@jpc.school.nz  

NORTHEY Barb NB 8834 Barb.northey@jpc.school.nz 

PAKINGA Cecelia PK 8851 Cecelia.pakinga@jpc.school.nz  

PETERS John PJ 8179 John.peters@jpc.school.nz 

PINGOL Renee PR 8153 Renee.pingol@jpc.school.nz 

POTGIETER Surette PS 8129 Surette.potgieter@jpc.school.nz  

RAYNER Michael RY 8118 Michael.rayner@jpc.school.nz 

STAFF EXTENSION NUMBERS 
If you wish to email….. first name. surnamename@jpc.school.nz 
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REARDON Lynne RL 8132 Lynne.reardon@jpc.school.nz  

RIGNEY Gene RG 8822 Gene.rigney@jpc.school.nz  

ROWLES Sue- Public Reception/Enrolments 8800 Sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz  

SARICH-DUNN Natasha DN 8167 Natasha.sarich-dunn@jpc.school.nz 

SATHERLEY Matt SM 8144 Matt.satherley@jpc.school.nz  

SINCLAIR Peter SP 8843 Peter.sinclair@jpc.school.nz 

SKUDDER Julia  8807 julia.skudder@jpc.school.nz  

SMALLBONE Judith JS 8145 Judith.smallbone@jpc.school.nz  

SMYTH Jodi SY 8137 Jodi.smyth@jpc.school.nz  

SOMERVILLE Jenny SJ 8164 Jenny.somerville@jpc.school.nz  

STEVENSON Julie  8825 jenny.stevenson@jpc.school.nz  

STEWART Maree ST 8886 Maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz  

STOKES Margaret SK 8113 Margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz  

STRACHAN Graham SG 8112 Graham.strachan@jpc.school.nz  

STUDENT COUNTER  8828 Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz  

SYNGE Mathew MS 8134 Mathew.synge@jpc.school.nz  

THOMPSON Jan  8823 jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz  

THORNTON Candace TC 8838 Candace.thornton@jpc.school.nz  

THURSTON Gabrielle TG 8832 Gabrielle.thurston@jpc.school.nz  

VISSER Candice VC 8147 Candice.visser@jpc.school.nz    

WALKER Tom WT 8102 Tom.walker@jpc.school.nz 

WALSH Paulene WP 8138 Paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz  

WEBB Minka WM 8848 Minka.webb@jpc.school.nz  

WHALLEY Chris CW 8130 Chris.whalley@jpc.school.nz  

WILSON Taryn TW 8124 Taryn.wilson@jpc.school.nz  

WOOD Jacinta WJ 8148 Jacinta.wood@jpc.school.nz  

WORRALL Claire WL 8127 Claire-worrall@jpc.school.nz 

WRIGHT Denise WD 8115 Denise-wright@jpc.school.nz 

ZOING Rex Truancy Officer  8817 rex.zoing@jpc.school.nz  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Lynne.reardon@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Gene.rigney@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Natasha.sarich-dunn@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Matt.satherley@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Peter.sinclair@jpc.school.nz
mailto:julia.skudder@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Judith.smallbone@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Jodi.smyth@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Jenny.somerville@jpc.school.nz
mailto:jenny.stevenson@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Maree.stewart@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Margaret.stokes@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Graham.strachan@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Beryl.arnott@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Mathew.synge@jpc.school.nz
mailto:jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Candace.thornton@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Gabrielle.thurston@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Candice.visser@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Tom.walker@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Minka.webb@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Chris.whalley@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Taryn.wilson@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Jacinta.wood@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Claire-worrall@jpc.school.nz
mailto:Denise-wright@jpc.school.nz
mailto:rex.zoing@jpc.school.nz

